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Click here to find us on Facebook  
Click here for our Webpage  
 

 

 

0812 Oxfordshire MG Owners Club 

Committee 
 

Area Secretary - Pete McHugh 
Email ï areasecretary@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 

 
Membership Secretary ï Diane Braggs 

Email ï membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 
 

Events Secretaries ï Peter & Pauline Mapson 
Email ï eventssecretary@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 

 
Newsletter Editors ï Tony & Linda Cotter 

Email ï editor@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 
 

Webmaster ï Steven Braggs 
Email ï webmaster@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 

 
Treasurer ï Sue Mulford 

 

 
 

 

Next Meeting at 7.30pm 

 

Wednesday 02 May 2018 

 

At Carswell Golf & Country Club  

Faringdon, Oxfordshire SN7 8PU 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Donôt forget, if you have not renewed your 
membership, it is not too late to do so. 
Please ask for a membership form at Club 
Night, or email 
 membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk 
 
If you donôt renew your membership by 30 
June 2018, you will no longer receive Club 
emails and newsletters. But you can re-
join (or join) the Club at any point during 
the year. 

 

http://www.oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/333665613364250/
mailto:areasecretary@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
mailto:membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
mailto:eventssecretary@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
mailto:editor@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
mailto:webmaster@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
mailto:membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
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Area Secretaryôs update     by Pete McHugh 

 
An extremely busy meeting, a great meal, lots of good company! Yes, thatôs what an AGM should 
be and we certainly kicked off the new Club year with a full house at Carswell. 
 
Firstly, though I have to thank the membership for their good wishes and encouragement of the 
Committee during its infancy, your vote of confidence is hugely appreciated and we want to give 
you the support you deserve. For the record, the Interim Committee wished to carry on with the 
work we have done over these past 5 months, and so when asked for a proposer, Tony Jefferies 
raised his hand and the motion was seconded by Paul Hancock. 
 
The night had got underway well with all those wanting to enjoy a óCarswell Chilliô which seemed 
to go down well with several members going back for seconds. Then we were into the club 
membership returns which were managed by Diane and Sue with assistance from Steven. This 
year we have issued new membership forms, this formalises our agreement and will assist the 
accurate accounting of the funds we gain from your membership of this brilliant club. As you know, 
the new committee wanted to retain the same joining fee as previous years, but we also wanted 
to give you something back and so the Club subsidised Rally Plates and Suckers which were 
extremely popular. If you havenôt ordered yours yet, they are still available at Ã5.00 for a plate and 
4 suckers. Judging by the two outings we had in April, it suggests that they will be worn with pride 
to advertise our club and allegiance to OMGOC.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On to the matter of the clubs chosen charities. Last yearôs recipients were British Heart Foundation 
and Wiltshire Air Ambulance. Both charities have sent a letter of thanks to Treasurer Sue and we 
attach copies of these below.  
 

A bargain at £5, including a set of suckers! 
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For our 2018/19 Charity we wanted to reflect on the 
experiences of some members of our own club, and so the 
Committee have selected Prostrate Cancer UK as one of our 
chosen charities. Itôs amazing how many men are affected by 
this disease which can be extremely varied in its symptoms 
from not showing any, to several tell-tale signs. But we are 
blokes (or at least half of us are) and we donôt look after our 
bits or get them checked out, so if our clubôs focus on this 
awareness makes us become more in tune with our bodies 
then itôs a charity worth supporting.  

  
 
 

 
 

As tradition goes, OMGOC support TWO CHARITES each year, so please come with your choice 
to club night on 2nd May and we will have a democratic vote to choose the second charity.     
 

Drive safely and with a smile on your face, youôre in an MG ι  
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Membership Update       by Diane Braggs 

 
 
I am pleased to report that after our AGM, we have forty-six renewals and three new membership 
subscriptions. 
 
We are delighted to welcome David Truelove, who joined us for our April meeting.  David lives in 
Northamptonshire and drives an MGB Roadster.  Brian Fisk joined the Club after coming to the 
Combe Mill event earlier in April.  Brian lives in Banbury and also has an MGB Roadster.  We 
also extend a warm welcome to John and Pauline Ross from Cumnor, who drive a Midget.  We 
look forward to welcoming Brian, John and Pauline to a Club Night soon. 
 
Donôt forget, if you have not renewed your membership, it is not too late to do so.  Please ask me 
(Diane Braggs) for a membership form at Club Night, or email me at 
membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk  
 
If you donôt renew your membership by 30 June 2018, you will no longer receive Club emails and 
newsletters. But you can re-join (or join) the Club at any point during the year.

 

 
 

Notice anything missing from this superb MG ZT spotted at the 75&ZT Enthusiasts show at the 
British Motor Museum, Gaydon last weekend?  

mailto:membership@oxfordshiremgoc.co.uk
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Combe Mill Steaming Day ï 15 April 2018             by Peter Mapson 

 
The previous Saturdayôs stunning weather had been replaced by a more dismal springtime display 
by the Sunday morning of our visit to Combe Millôs Steaming Day. 
 
The club had been asked to help mount an 
óOxfordshire built Vehiclesô display as an 
additional attraction for the Millôs visitors.  
Consequently, Pete McHugh and I had decided 
we needed to get to the venue well before the 
10 am public opening time, so we could assist 
directing club members to provide the display 
the volunteers who run the attraction wanted. 
 
Accordingly, we arranged to meet at the lay-by 
at the Burford roundabout promptly at 9 am so 
we would arrive in good time to erect the flags 
and set up the table to publicise MGôs in the 
Park, before anyone else arrived.  I knew we 
had hit our first snag when Pete, after morning greetings were done, said ñIôll follow you because 
I donôt exactly know where the Mill isò, I knew this was a bad start as I was about to say the same 
to him! 
 

Sadly, due to some oversight back in 1969 my MGC had not 
been fitted with a SatNav; however, knowing the postcode 
meant we could simply put it into Google Maps, which would 
guide us there very simply.  After several failed attempts to 
download the relevant App to my phone and as by now time 
was getting on, we decided to head to Long Hanborough 
and see if we could pick up any Brown Signs directing us to 
the Mill in that area.  (A younger member of my family has 
now installed the App for me!)   
 
 

Fortunately, Long Hanborough revealed said Brown 
Signs and still in what we thought was good time, we 
were soon driving in the entrance ready to set things up 
before fellow club members arrived.  One of the Millôs 
many volunteers saw us coming and directed us around 
the buildings to the Millôs main entrance, where we 
would be setting up.  Turning the corner, we found 
Trevor, Paul Green, Pete and Wendy OôHare, Jimpy and 
David Laidlaw had already set up how the display would 
work best and so we dutifully fell in line and parked up 
where directed! 
 
Soon the flags were displayed along with our table advertising MGôs in the Park installed within 
the tented area that housed a good number of interesting craft stalls.  In good time, many more 
members arrived with their pride and joy and soon we had a full display of some 13 cars from J2ôs 
to ómodernô TFôs. 
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As the event had also been advertised on many websites, 
a few other MGôs, together with a Morris Oxford and Wolsey 
Saloon eventually arrived and Richard, the main arranging 
volunteer, declared himself very pleased with the display. 
 
Having not been aware of Combe Mill previously, I was 
simply bowled over at how special an attraction had been 
created, albeit with some lottery funding, but also with the 
fantastic enthusiasm, efforts and downright hard work of the 
large band of volunteers that make Combe Mill the great 
place to visit it is.  (My personal thanks to whoever of the 
volunteers baked the three different cakes I found time to 
try during the day!). 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Today Combe Mill is a working museum, but for over 150 years it was the workshop of Blenheim 
Estate.  Craftsmen, sawyers, thatchers, glaziers, blacksmiths, carpenters and painters all worked 
here producing tools and equipment needed to maintain the estate.  The yard even had its own 
railway siding bringing coal for the boiler, needed to feed the steam-powered beam engine that 
provided power when the Millôs waterwheel wasnôt up to driving the machines in the sawmill and 
workshop.   

 
On earlier Club trips around Oxfordshire, we seem to 
have made a habit of coming across evidence of club 
member Geoff Enochôs earlier handiwork.  This time 
was no exception as nestling among the fabulous range 
of artefacts to look through on the first floor of the Mill 
we found the beam engine that Geoff made when he 
was fifteen! 
 
 
 
I have rightly called this place a museum, but I am aware sometimes the prospect of visiting a 
museum doesnôt always set childrenôs pulses racing!  However, this is a museum with a difference 
that encourages hands on experiences, from carpentry to making your own poker in the 
Blacksmithôs forge! 
 
By the time you receive your newsletter, my granddaughter will be one month old, so too early to 
bring her along yet, but she will undoubtedly accompany Grandad one day to wander through this 
Aladdinôs Cave of brilliant ways of bringing history to life that is the Combe Mill experience. 
 
All too soon the time came to pack up and set off home; all agreed the intermittent showers hadnôt 
dampened anyoneôs spirits and a good day was had by one and all.  Richard came to see us off 
and was keen to know if we would like to have a similar event next year.  We of course confirmed 
that would be welcome and as we bid our farewells we gave him the donation of £20 that club 
members had collected and which Richard was surprised and grateful to have received. 
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Hereôs to returning next year! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  


